MILWAUKEE COUNTY

INTEROFFICE MEMORANDUM
DATE:

July 12, 2011
TO:
Economic and Community Development Committee

FROM:
Glenn E. Bultman, County Board Legislative Research Analyst

SUBJECT:
Allocation of Community Development Block Grant Funds (CDBG)
I have reviewed the information from the Housing Division and the opinion from the Acting Corporation Counsel.  I concur with their conclusion that the current use of CDBG funds by River Hills is consistent with HUD regulations and current County policy.  I recommend that the County change terminology used by River Hills from “the sale of their CDBG allocation” to “the transfer of their CDBG allocation to an eligible project in another participating municipality”.  This would more accurately state the transaction.  Any compensation that may occur, does not involve Milwaukee County.
GB/ld

